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This week I have been fortunate enough to have spent 
three days in Sydney at the Edutech conference. This 
conference was very inspiring as it focussed on how 

to improve our teaching and learning within a 21st Century 
context. 

For me there were many indicators that 
confirmed the pathway that we are already 
upon. It also highlighted areas that we 
could develop further.  I am very excited 
to be back at school looking at how we can 
improve the product we offer at our school. 

SA Excellence in Public 
Education Awards
This year we have been fortunate enough 
to have five of our staff nominated for an 
Excellence in Public Education Award. 

•	 Beth Hector 
•	 Shayla Vince
•	 Helen Moloney
•	 Emma Westbrook
•	 Courtney Dayman

This is a huge achievement from a school 
our size and reflects the amount of hard 
work our staff are putting into achieving 
high quality outcomes for our students. The 
quantity of nominations from Central Yorke 
School is one of the highest in the state. 

21st Century Learning
Grant Keleher | Principal
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Furthermore, music teachers Debbie 
Schwartz and Tim Tuck have been 
nominated for the National 'ARIA Music 
Teacher of the Year' award.

I am proud of both the staff and students 
here and the amount of time and effort 
they display to improve the standards and 
culture across our school. 

School Activities
There have been so many different school 
activities going on in the past fortnight that 
are all providing pathways to creating a 
culture of evidence. 

It has been great to see all of the success 
that has been happening from these 
activities.

SAPSASA football 

Congratulations to Will Davey, Flynn Briggs, 
Thomas Triplett, Harrison Geater-Johnson, 
Jackson Davies, Ollie Linke, Jett Hasting and 
Henry Butler for their part in the SAPSASA 
football team. 

They ended up finishing equal second 
in their division winning 8 out of their 10 
games.
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SAPSASA Netball
Further congratulations to  Alice Burrows, 
Bethany Hollams, Hilary Longstaff, Taylor 
Davies, Molly Rowe and Ella Wheare who 
were part of the two netball teams with CYS 
representatives. Team 1 finished 4th in their 
division while the second team finished 5th 
in their respective division.  Our site had the 
most representatives of any school!

State Representation 
Congratulations to Jett Hasting who has was 
selected in the State SAPSASA football side. 

Oakbank Cross Country 
Congratulations also go to Alice Burrows, 
Annabel Geater-Johnson, Brody Davies, 
Elouise Johns, George Butler, Marley 
Holmes, Molly Rowe, Oliver Linke, Rhys 
Heinrich, Sadie Polkinghorne, Sam Davey, 
Terryn Rich, Tommy Linke and Tyson 
McWaters for their participation in the 
SAPSASA Oakbank Cross Country.

State Team Trial
Special congratulations to Ollie Linke  for his 
15th position in the cross country which wins 
him a State Team Trial position. 

His time this year was 11mins 33 seconds and 
there were 141 competitors!

8/9 Football zone team
Congratulations to Sam Allen, Lachie Johns 
and Oscar Moore who were selected to 
play in the 8/9 football zone team after the 
nine-a-side football competition. 

Round 1 was held against Kadina and in a 
close and entertaining match Kadina just 
managed to come out on top by 9 points. 
Coach Ben Davey says he was impressed 
by the attitude, behaviour and effort by all 
boys. Well Done!

UniSA visit
UNISA have visited our Senior School 
students to look at university pathways 
beyond high school.

Commonwealth Bank 
The Commonwealth Bank presented the 
'Start Smart' program, speaking  to our 
secondary students about the value of 
money, budgeting and investing.
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SAASTA Success
Well done to the Central Yorke SAASTA girls 
team who won the 2018 Power Cup and the 
boys' team who finished runners up for the 
second year in a row.. 

Although we didn’t win the most  games we 
were the highest scoring academy in regards 
to the academic and attendance streams. I 
am so proud to see our ATSI students doing 
so well at their study. 

Additionally, the way they carry themselves 
and represent our school is a credit to them 
as both individuals and group. Our SAASTA 
program provides an experience for our 
students to show many other much larger 
schools that we at Central Yorke promote 
a culture of excellence and resilience. This 
sets the benchmark for future students of 
the expectations of our program. 

Congratulations must go the SAASTA staff 
for all of the preparation and effort that has 
gone into making this program a success.

Reconciliation Week 
Activities 
I would like to thank all staff involved in 
facilitating Reconciliation activities. 

There are 5 key reasons why we 
acknowledge and support National 
Reconciliation Week:

1.	 Working together to close the gaps 
between indigenous and other 
Australians benefits all Australians

2.	 Building mutually respectful 
relationships between Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander and other 
Australians is core to reconciliation.

3.	 Reconciliation didn’t end with the 
bridge walks or The Apology

4.	 National Reconciliation Week is a time 
to reflect on what we can do to make a 
difference

5.	 We all have a role to play in 
reconciliation.

There were a lot of activities that our staff 
and students took part in to make sure that 
we don’t keep our history a mystery. Keep 
an eye out at our Facebook page to see 
some of the things our classes did. 

Until next time, Grant.

Important 
Dates  

Reminders
June

15	 Primary Assembly: 6 Clift (2:20)

17-18	 IMS Camp Port Hughes

18-22	 Canberra Camp Years 7-10

25-29	SAPSASA State Hockey Carnival

27	 Will Power Cup - SAASTA Connect 

Year 12 Play in Adelaide

28	 PBL Expo

29	 Climbing Kanchenjunga Fundraiser 

Project Empower Workshop
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Recently many children have been arriving to our pre-
school and school extremely tired, for a whole variety 
of reasons. This has resulted in some of them being 

very teary and irritable before their day of learning even 
begins. 

Medically backed advice states that children 
of this age group require between 10-12 
hours of sleep per night to be able to 
function and develop properly.  

Please make sure that your child is getting 
to bed at a reasonable hour and is receiving 
the proper amount of sleep each night; to 
rest, recharge and be ready to face a new 
day. 

Children’s learning is greatly affected by 
lack of sleep. Please come and see me with 
any concerns about this matter.

‘Gym Jams’ Excursion
Recently the whole Pre-School and R-2 
Class travelled to Ardrossan to attend 
a ‘Gym Jams’ session.  With such a large 
variety of activities and pieces of equipment 
to play on the children were kept busy the 
whole time. 

On the Importance of Sleep
Dave Love  | Head of Point Pearce
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This tied in beautifully with our Early Years 
Philosophy which states that

 …’children’s learning is supported through 
play’…that they ‘need to be challenged’…
and that play areas need to be ‘inviting and 
engaging’. 

‘Non-stop action and fun’ is how I would 
describe the session! The children all had 
a great time challenging themselves and 
were physically exhausted after it. 

A big thankyou to all of the organisers, and 
to Trevor Allen for driving the whole group 
over there.

After School Football
From the start of this term I've been 
running Aussie Rules sessions on 
Wednesday afternoons from 3:45-4:30pm 
for any interested children living at Point 
Pearce. The average attendance per session 
has been 18 children, boys and girls varying 
in ages from Reception to Middle School. 
Some basic fitness and skill sessions are 
taught, followed by some goal shooting 
and then a ‘scratch match’ between two 
teams. In the short time they have been 

running, I have noticed a big improvement 
in student confidence and skills and have 
seen children working better in team 
situations. All students are welcome. 
The only time it will be cancelled is if it is 
raining. Thanks to Ernie Wilson for helping 
out the other week with a handball drill, it 
was greatly appreciated.

Maitland Primary Staff Visit 
to Point Pearce 
On Wednesday June 6th, between 2-4pm. 
Ms Clift, Mrs Allen, Mr Jury and Uncle Eddie 
held meetings with parents and family 
members at Point Pearce in our school 
Library. They discussed a whole range 
of matters relating to their children who 
attend the Maitland Campus but live at 
Point Pearce. 

Feedback from both teachers and parents/
families has been very positive. It was a 
great opportunity to share information 
between both parties, here at Point Pearce, 
in an informal setting. It was a great 
initiative by the Primary staff and one that I 
believe should be repeated and developed 
even further.
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ABORIGINAL POWER CUP
Shayla Vince | SAATSA Coordinator

On June 5, the Stage 1 and 2 SAASTA 
students headed to Adelaide for 
the Aboriginal Power Cup. We took 

17 students in total which allowed us to 
play 8 boys and 9 girls in the competition. 

Student 
Opportunities
This event give students 
the opportunity to compete 
in a nine-a-side football 
competition against rural and 

metro schools, attend the 
Adelaide Careers Exposition, 
be part of a Motor Accident 
Commission commercial and 
perform in a cultural dance on 
Adelaide Oval. 
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The cultural dance 
encouraged students to 
feel proud and a part of the 
larger community. Watching 
them perform with 350 other 
indigenous students on 
Adelaide Oval was amazing.

Excellent Results
CYS boys and girls teams won 
4 out of 10 football games and 
were successful in making it to 
the Grand Final which meant 
playing on Adelaide Oval 
before the Richmond and Port 
Adelaide game. 

Teams are chosen based on 
attendance, behaviour and 
quality of work. The students 
were full of excitement and 

enthusiasm as we arrived at 
Adelaide Oval and got to use 
the Australian Cricket change 
rooms to prepare for the 
game. 

Standing on Adelaide Oval, 
looking around at the 
desperate fans barging in to 
find a seat made the students 
feel nervous yet excited to 
have a crowd watching them. 

The girls played a fantastic 
game and won the Power Cup 
and the boys came runners up. 
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This year's school production is 'Yeti Hunt', a musical 
adventure set in far-flung Nepal, on the slopes of the 
mighty 'Kanchenjunga', highest mountain in the world!

Well, it was certainly once considered to be 
the highest in the world. Right up until 1852 
in fact when the Great Trigonometric Survey 
of India came to the  conclusion that Mount 
Everest, (known as Peak XV at the time), 
was the highest. Just how Everest becomes 
higher is an important part of the show! 

We've started auditions for many of the 
roles, which this year include:

•	 The heroine Yami Tamang and her 
family of orphans who run the famous 
'Yak and Yeti' teahouse.

•	 The hero Himal Bhandri, an itinerant 
magic-finder and his best friend, Nak 
the incontinent Yak.

•	 The evil mountaineer Baroness 
Berhmut and her equally evil Shaman 
offsider who want to be first to climb 
the mountain.

•	 The nasty Mayor Sasto who runs the not 
so famous 'Kanchenjunga' teahouse.

•	 A mountain full of English and French 
alpinists, all hoping to reach the 
summit.

•	 Assorted villagers, mountain guides, 
Prussian guards, and floating-monks.

•	 And of course, Yetis (of all shapes and 
sizes) galore!

Congratulations to Year 6 students Taylor 
Davies (Yami), Nichloas Heinrich (Himal), 
Molly Rowe (Constable Prahari) and Hugh 
Crawford (Dewar) for winning the first round 
of roles.

Fundraising for Nepal
In past years we've used the musical as 
an opportunity to not only raise students' 
awareness of life in other countries 
but to raise money for less privileged  
communities. 

For example, we donated a portion of the 
profits from 'Compass Rose' to help build 
a music school on Easter Island. This year, 
we plan to raise money for an orphanage in 
Nepal: the 'Happiness Home'.

The Happiness Home
The Happiness Home Orphanage and school 
is situated in Katmandu and is home to 
twenty five children between the ages of 5 
and 18. 

Their original uilding collapsed in the 2015 
earthquake. Yorketown resident Kay Barlow 
had visited several years early and when she 
heard that the children were homeless and 
without food or clothes, rallied YP locals to 
raise unds for  immediate help.

Yeti Hunt
Tim Tuck | Coordinator of Learning & Innovation
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The Happiness Home
The Happiness Home Orphanage and school 
is situated in Katmandu and is home to 
twenty five children between the ages of 5 
and 18. 

Their original uilding collapsed in the 2015 
earthquake. Yorketown resident Kay Barlow 
had visited several years early and when she 
heard that the children were homeless and 
without food or clothes, rallied YP locals to 
raise unds for  immediate help.

Fast forward to 2018, and the Yorke 
Peninsula based 'Nepalese Orphanage 
Committee' have helped purchase land, 
build a new home, pay school fees, fund 
teachers and health programs and support 
Nanu Rai, the Nepalese founder of the 
orphanage.

Climbing Kanchenjunga
To assist this valuable work, and in particular 
support the schooling of the children 
we plan to not only donate some of the 
musical's profits but to also hold a fund-
raiser on Friday June 29.

On that day we're going to attempt to climb 
Kanchenjunga's height: a whopping 8,586m!

Since we don't have a handy mountain 
nearby, we're going to instead climb the 
more leisurely slope of the Ardrossan Hill 
into Maitland.

Starting at the bottom on the southern side, 
we're going to trek up through the verdant 
forest of pine trees (thank you Judith 
Davies!) and 23m change in elevation until 
we emerge at the top on the golf course. 
Then we're going to head back down and do 
it again. And again...

All up, we'll have to complete 373 laps to 
make it to the equivalent of Kanchenjunga's 
summit. But with 100 students participating, 
each student will just need to make it four 
times.

Next week we'll send home information 
with students regarding times, clothing and 
sponsorship details.

It's an exciting adventure and a great way 
to kickstart this year's production by raising 
funds for children in Nepal!

Location of our proposed climb and the 
elevation profile of the Ardrossan Hill.
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7/8T  
Digestive 
System 
Models
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SAASTA Duke of Edinburgh Award
As part of their Bronze Duke of Edinburgh, SAASTA Connect students have been 
maintaining the school garden for their Service component. Students have been involved in 
weeding, mulching and removal of waste products so far. Students will also complete hours 
for the Physical Recreation and Skill components as part of this Award.

Lauren Smith | SAASTA Connect teacher
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Days 1-3
It’s my first day in my egg and I’m quite warm, but 
I’m a little scared because I can’t see yet. I’m really 
small compared to the egg that I’m in but I am 
starting to feel my heart beating and I’m getting 
bigger and bigger every day. 

Days 4-8
A few days have passed now and I can finally see! 
Also my elbows and knees are starting to form 
and I can move them now. Now I can see my toes 
starting to form too. I’m also starting to feel that I 
have a beak! 

Days 9-14
Another few days pass and now I can open my 
beak and I’m feeling really warm and cosy because 
of my new feathers.  Now on the tips of my toes 
I can see these little claws that have grown and 
they look a bit pointy. It’s been about a week in 
my egg now and I’m feeling a lot bigger, because 
I have less room in my egg then a few days ago. 
I’m getting some scales on my feet and legs that 
feel kind of weird to me. I also have eyelids now 
and have moved to a more comfortable position in 
my egg, because I’m so big now I’m getting a little 
squished!

Days 15-19
I’ve been in my egg for about two weeks now and 
I have a lot of feathers covering my body now too. 
I’ve moved again because I’m almost too big for 
my egg! I have also absorbed most of the yolk 
now. 

Days 20-21
I think I’m ready to see the world now, so I’ve 
made an internal pip. I’m feeling really excited to 
see what everything looks like and to meet some 
other chicks. It’s now been another day and I 
finally made my external pip, then hatched my way 
out and saw the world! 

Bethany | 7/8T

7/8TChicken
Over the past month, the 7/8T class have 
incubated eggs and kept a diary of their 
progress - from the chickens's point of view!

We're showcasing Bethany and Rory's 
diaries, but the others are read-worthy too.
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1.	 I can feel this repetitive sound I starting to get 
used to it though because it won’t go away.

2.	 My tail is getting a little bit longer and I’ve got 
a head

3.	 Now I have 4 things on the sides of me I can’t 
see anything also there is two on each side

4.	 I can see! I can see! Also now I have joints on 
those 4 things

5.	 I’ve got a heap of room in here!
6.	 Now I have digits on those things I’m going to 

call the wings an arms!
7.	 I’ve got this kind of gap in my head I’m calling 

it a beak. I think I’m going to get out of here
8.	 My beak’s getting bigger, I could maybe use it 

to dig out of here!
9.	 Now I have a bump on my beak
10.	 I think I’m sick, now I’m getting bumps on my 

butt
11.	 Hey my beaks opening now I can think aloud, 

I’m going to call myself, hmmm, Myles!
12.	 Now I’ve got sharp things on my digits
13.	 Oh gosh, I can feel feathers on my butt now!
14.	 Now it’s really smooth on my feet and legs
15.	  I’ve got extra skin around my eyes and watch 

this, I can blink!
16.	 I’m getting cramped in here, I think I will 

change my position
17.	 Uh! This yellow thing is going up my butt!
18.	 Now I have fluffy things all over me!
19.	 Now I’m so cramped that I have to put my 

head between my legs!
20.	 The yellow thing is now gone!
21.	 Alright let’s get out of here! 
22.	 Wow there’s way more space out here than I 

thought there would be!
23.	 Hey who’s this guy who’s picking me up

Rory | 7/8T

Diaries
Well done to the class for their parenting 
skills and a big thank you to Kylie Woolford 
who donated extra hicks to the class when 
she heared that our hatching percentage 
was low this year.
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7/8C Viking Animations

How would a Viking deal with 
modern day life?

For their 2018 Project Based 
Learning Unit, 7/8TC are 
answering the question:

"How would a 
modern-day Viking 
deal with life in 
the 21st century?"

To answer this intriguing 
question, 7/8 Clifford students 
are combining their knowledge 
within English and HASS to 
create an animation based on 
"The Modern-Day Viking". 

Students have responded to 
this prompt with a variety of 
ideas including 

•	 Viking hairdressers
•	 Viking footballers
•	 Viking bartenders. 

They've then used stop-
animation techniques to create 
informative and amusing 
animations.

We look forward to showcasing 
these animations at the Project 
Based Learning Expo later this 
term.

ÍÍ Above Left: Creating props and 
scenery.

ÍÍ Searching via Google for design ideas.
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Music Is Fun 2018
Tim Tuck | Music Coordinator

The Music Is Fun Band made its annual trip to CYS 
on Thursday June 7 to perform for our K-6 students 
and children from the Maitland Lutheran School and 

Ardrossan Area School.

As always, the band brought its high-
excitement, high-participation concert 
to the Recreation Centre and it was just 
minutes after the show started that 
students were singing, dancing and 
clapping along with the opening song, 
the classic ACDC hit,  "High Voltage 
Rock'n'Roll". 

Preparation
Preparation for the show begins several 
months before, with students learning the 
songs being selected to dress up for one of 
the many audience-participation songs.

This year our students dressed as ACDC 
stars in the opening song, worms in 'Doctor 
Worm', superheroes in 'Everyday Heroes' 
and as baboons in 'My Neighbourhood's 
Been Taken Over By Baboons'.

Music Education
The show is not just about having fun, 
there's a solid educational core as well. 

This year we learned about the South 
American rainstick, improvisation, 
paradidle-drumming patterns, the 
drumline and bagpipes. 

Highlights
There were lots of special moments, but 
the giant worms of 'Doctor Worm' and 
the impassioned percussion playing in the 
finale were both audience favourites!

Thank you to...
Thank you to all the students; your 
behaviour and involvement was exemplary.  
Thank you to the classes that helped setup 
and then pack up the chairs and mats. Your 
help was particularly appreciated when it 
started pouring with rain!

And thank you to Andre Osterbaan and the 
Music Is Fun Band for yet another fantastic 
show!
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The Year 9/10s had a 
'Masterchef' lesson last 
week. They were given 
basic ingredients of milk, 
eggs and butter and then 
had to find a recipe. Taryn 
and Steph made a rainbow 
cake (Mrs Davies showed 

off her icing skills). D'Shon, 
Mitchell and Kelani made 
some very impressive 
chocolate eclairs. We also 
had banana cake, melting 
moments and some 
pinwheels!

what's
cooking?
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crush the can! 
On Friday the 8th of June Miss Beagley’s year 4/5 class were invited to visit the Science lab for an 
experiment hosted by Ms Le Feuvre’s year 9/10’s. The students looked at making cans ‘implode.’ 
A fantastic morning of collaboration across our primary and secondary. Thanks for having us!’’
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ÏÏ A great experience for the Year 10 Ag class visiting Humphrys Pt Vincent piggery.  We all learned so much and had 
lots of hands on with the livestock.

ÏÏ Thomas brought in his pet dorper x merino ram to teach the Year 7/8 Ag class about raising bottle fed lambs.

Piggery Visit

Bottle Fed Lambs
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ÏÏ Mrs Westbrook handing out the merit cards at last week's primary assembly.

ÏÏ The Junior Concert Band rehearsing for the Balaklava Eisteddfod.

Primary Assembly

Junior Concert band
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Tiny Team Wins On 
Mountainous Scale

Media release from SASKI on behalf of the SA Interschools Snowsport Championships

In a first for South Australia, a small school from the flat 
farming land of Maitland, Yorke Peninsula have won a 
prestigious award from Australia’s snowsports peak body, 

Ski and Snowboard Australia (SSA).

CYS Team
The team from Maitland, Sam Davey (10), 
Tommy Linke (10), Will Davey(12) and 
Ollie Linke (12) have won the coveted 
Outstanding Acheivement of the Year for 
Small Schools Award presented by the 
snowsports peak body, Ski and Snowboard 
Australia. They beat many very experienced 
small schools in the Southern half of 
Australia.

Beginnings
It all began on a ski holiday when the 
families entered the boys, representing 
Central Yorke School, as a team in the SA 

Interschools Snowsport Championship in 
Falls Creek, held during the July school 
holidays last year. They won their division 
and with some hastily acquired racesuits, 
they were off to the National Interschools 
Snowsports Championships held in Mt 
Buller, September 2017.

 ‘It was so amazing and exciting to receive 
this award. We got a taste of racing at the 
SA Interschools at Falls Creek and then 
with the help and advice of SASKI members 
were able to compete in nationals. Such an 
awesome experience.’ Ollie Linke, Year 7 
CYS
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They put their big win down to keen spirit 
and training on the snow. “We are so very 
proud and impressed with our boys from the 
flat fields of Yorke Peninsula taking on all 
of the small schools of Southern Australia 
in Snowsports. They have won the award 
because of their sheer determination and 
willingness to have a go”, said Mum, Letitia 
Linke.

Next year
The boys can hardly wait to have another go 
this year at the SA Interschools Snowsports 
Championships, organised by the SA 
Snowsports Association Inc (SASKI), again 
held in Falls Creek during the SA school 
holidays, 15 to 20 July. They may be able to 
do it all again with help from other school 
families holidaying at the same time.

Last year there was an all-time record of 
43 SA schools represented from all around 
SA at the SA Interschools Championship in 
Falls Creek. SA Interschools Chairman, Kati 
Wenk said, “it was great to have so many 
schools represented. It is fantastic to see 
schools encouraging their young snowsports 

athletes. Skiing and snowboarding are 
unique sporting pursuits that are so healthy 
and can be enjoyed at any age or ability.”

South Australian Snowsports Association Inc 
(SASKI) is a volunteer based organization 
who facilitate the running of SA Interschools 
Snowsports Championship from here in SA, 
with the support of Falls Creek Resort.

School Team Results
2017 Champion Primary Girls:

•	 1st Pembroke

2017 Champion Primary Boys:
•	 1st Central Yorke School
•	 2nd place: St Ignatius (on tiebreaker)

2017 Champion Secondary Girls
•	 1st Cornerstone College
•	 2nd Pulteney Grammar

Champion Secondary Boys
•	 1st Cornerstone College
•	 2nd Pulteney Grammar

Text and photos printed with permission of 

Kati Wenk, Chairman SA Interschools 
Snowsport Committee
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CYS Payment Methods
Central Yorke School now offers the 
following payment methods for your 
convenience

CENTREPAY
Use Centrepay to make regular Deductions 
from your Centrelink payments. 

Centrepay is a voluntary and easy payment 
option available to Centrelink customers. 

Go to humanservices.gov.au/Centrepay 
for more information and to set up your 
Centrepay Deductions.

Central Yorke School’s Business Centrelink 
Reference Number:  555-070-299-X

QKR!

 With Qkr you can order & pay: School 
Lunches, School & Kindy Fees, Uniforms, 
School Events, Excursions.

Internet Banking
Acc Name: Central Yorke School Council 
Inc.

BSB: 105 040

Acc No: 	174 163 840

Cash & Credit Card
Of course we still accept cash or credit card 
payments at the Student Services office.

School  News & Information
Parents & Friends Meeting
P&F meeting Friday 22nd June @ 2pm in CY 
library. Any new faces most welcome!!

Thank you!
A huge thank you to Danny Allen, Shannon 
Palin,  Sam Johns and David Ramsey for 
seeding our Ag Block. 

Seeding started about 4 weeks ago and 
happened seamlessly and timely.  Fertiliser 
has already been applied and crops are 
looking good.  

Students have been completing crop 
inspections to identify any pests  and 
physiological conditions.
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Dear Parents,

All schools are required to collect information about the numbers 
of students that they provide adjustments to under the Disability 
Discrimination Act (1992) and Disability Standards of Education (2005). From 
2018, this data will be used as the basis for national funding.

The NCCD involves the collection of;

•	 the number of students receiving adjustments to enable them to 
participate in education on the same basis as other students

•	 the level of adjustment provided to students 
•	 student’s type of disability if known

Under the model the definition of disability is broad and includes learning 
difficulties, health and mental health conditions.

If your child is identified for inclusion in the Collection, the required 
information will be included in this year’s data collection.

If you have any questions about the data collection, please contact Helen 
Moloney at school on 8832 2613.

Further information can be found at: 

http://www.education.gov.au/nationally-consistent-
collection-data-school-students-disability.
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2018 Calendar Dates
JUNE

15	 Primary Assembly: 6 Clift (2:20)

17-18	 IMS Camp Port Hughes

18-22	 Canberra Camp Years 7-10

25-29	SAPSASA State Hockey Carnival

26	 R-6 RAA Road Safety Visit

27	 Will Power Cup - SAASTA Connect 

Year 12 Play in Adelaide

28	 PBL Expo

29	 Climbing Kanchenjunga  

Nepal Fund-Raiser

29	 Project Empower Workshop

JULY
2-6	Year 10 Work Experience

3-6	TAFE Block SAASTA

6	 Last day of Term 2

24	 First day of Term 3

26	 SAPOL Road Safety Talk

27	 Tree planting with council

AUGUST
1	 Concert band performance to school

1-3	 SACE Bushwalking

3	 Balaklava Eisteddfod

22	 Open FUSTAL

SEPTEMBER
5-6	Royal Adelaide Show

18	 8/9 Basketball

24-28	TAFE Block SAASTA

27	 'Yeti Hunt' performance

28	 Last day of Term 3

OCTOBER
15-17	 Illawonga Camp

24-26	SACE Surf Camp

Term 2 Primary Assemblies
Week	 Date	 Time 	
1	 May 4	 2:45 
2	 May 11	 2:45
3	 May 18	 2:45
4	 May 25	 2:45
5	 June 1	 2:20	 3/4 Allen
6	 June 8	 2:45
7	 June 15 	 2:20	 6 Clift
8	 June 22	 2:45
9	 June 29	 No Primary Assembly
10	 July 6 	 No Primary Assembly


